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NEWSLETTER 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Welcome to this week’s newsletter. In amongst the sun and the rain, lots of 
learning and exciting adventures have taken place here at Copnor Primary 
School. Year 6 have all thoroughly enjoyed their activities week and made 
the most of all the exciting opportunities that they have had, creating 
memories to take with them when they leave in July. A huge thank you to 
the Year 6 Staff and all those other staff that helped to make this week 
happen for the children. Watch this space for information as to how they got 
on in next week’s newsletter – once everyone has caught up on their sleep! 
We’ve also enjoyed listening to the wonderful singing from Year 3 as they 
rehearsed with those that have been to the Dockyard today to perform and 

also to get ready for their own performance to parents next week. Finally, a shout out to all the Year 1 
children who have shared their phonological knowledge fantastically well for their Phonics Screening 
– well done Year 1. 
 

 
Next Week  
 

Date  Event  
17th Year 2 - Arundel Castle Trip – Simmonds Class & Jenkins Class 

18th  Year 2 - Arundel Castle Trip – Steadman Class 

19th  2:45pm - Sing Around the Dockyard –  Year 3 Parents 

20th  INSET DAY 4 – School closed to pupils 

23rd  INSET DAY 5 – School closed to pupils 

 

Reading in class continues... 

Don’t forget that ‘Reading in Class’ continues every Wednesday between 8.35 am 
and 8.55 am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children reading together. We 
look forward to welcoming you back in again next week. 

 
 
 
 
REMINDER - World History Day – Tuesday 24th June 

As part of this day, we would like children to dress up in Historical costumes 
- these can be costumes from any period in time and do not have to relate 
to the topics your child has done this year. Please do not feel pressured to 
go out and buy new costumes/fancy dress costumes - use costumes worn 
by older siblings for previous topics days, get creative with items of clothing 
you already own or use low-cost ideas like bed sheets for togas. This is 
intended to celebrate world history and Copnor's history curriculum so any 
costume from any time period will work just fine!  

 



 

Year 3 Portsmouth and Dockyard Theme Songs Performance 

‘Sing Around the Dockyard’ is coming to Copnor Primary School!  

The Year 3 children would like to invite their parents to come into 
school on Thursday 19th May at 2:45pm to listen to them sing the 
Portsmouth and Dockyard theme songs that they have been learning.  

Entrance will be via the school reception, and it will take place in 
the KS2 hall. 

 
 
Thank a Teacher Day 
 

 'Thank a Teacher Day' is a national annual 
celebration of teachers and support staff across all 
early years settings, schools and colleges. This year 
it will take place on 18th June. As a school, we would 
like to offer you the opportunity to share your thanks 
for any of our staff. Please use the QR code or link 
below, to access the short form and leave your 
messages of appreciation. Thank you in advance for 
all the contributions.  We will look forward to sharing 
them directly with each member of staff.  

                                                https://forms.office.com/e/iiQ9dAe56X         

 
 
 
Meet our Reading Ambassadors – Part 6 

Tess 
 
Hello, my name is Theresa (Tess) and I am proud to be one of Copnor Primary School’s Reading 
Ambassadors. I love to read books and play video games, particularly if they have a really good story. 
If you want to find out more about me and the books I read, then read on. 
 
There are some books and writers I would like to share with and recommend to you. The first is J.K 
Rowling with her outstanding Harry Potter books, Ross Welford with his dream creating When we Got 
Lost in Dreamland and last, but not least, Jaqueline Wilson with her emotional and adventurous, Hetty 
Feather book. 
 
Thank you for reading and I hope you try some of the books I have recommended. 
 
Tess. 
 

 
                                                                                                                            

                                                                                   
 

 
 

 

https://forms.office.com/e/iiQ9dAe56X


 

Attendance Cup 

This week’s winning house is: 

 

 Mary Rose Victory Alliance Warrior 

KS1 96.4% 95.3% 93.7% 96.8% 

KS2 95% 96.4% 95.5% 93.1% 

 

Congratulations to Warrior KS1 and Victory in KS2 who have won this week’s house cup. 

 
House Points 

There will be no house point update this week due to the Year 6 children being busy with Activities 
Week. This week’s totals will be added to next week’s ones. 

 
Booksy Bear Winners 

 
The KS1 class with the most children who have read 4 times or more at home is...!  
 
They will keep Booksy Bear in their book corner this week.  
 
 
Well done, Gravett Class! 

 
 

Golden Child  
 
I am delighted to share the names of this week’s Golden Children they are:  
 

Year Group Class Golden Child 

 
EYFS 

Rosen Anvit 

Hart Oscar 

Donaldson Max 

 
1 

Adeola Elliott 

Field  

Gravett Finley 

 
2 

Steadman Fred 

Simmonds Daniel 

Jenkins Ivy 

 
3 

Adele Louisa 

Sheeran Freddie 

Murs Adam 

 
4 

Thompson Bradley 

Rickman Finlay 

Elba Adam 

 
5 

Peake Norwin 

Hawking Arlo 

Franklin Hattie 

 
6 

Hussain  

Roots Reegan 

Berry Norah 

EYFS/KS1 and KS2 have all been recognised as someone who is a critical thinker. 



 

Pompey Monsters Inter School Challenge – Week 3 Results and visit from Stomper! 
 
This week, we had a very exciting visit from Stomper to support us with the challenge. Hopefully, this 
has inspired lots more of you to sign up to the last couple of weeks of the challenge. We can still do 
it, if lots of us get involved. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

Congratulations, once again, to Adeola Class, who have earned themselves 5 minutes extra 
breaktime! 

 
**There is still time to join the challenge, as there are two more weeks to go! 
 
Extra breaktime is up for grabs as are the prizes of the BMX Show and new scooter racks for the 
school!  
 
Please use the QR codes below to get the app and join the challenge: 

 
Your child’s class code is COP- name of 
class e.g. COP-ROSEN, COP-MURS etc 
 
 

 

Come on Copnor! We really need more support as the current 
leaderboard still has us in 4th place! We need to be in 1st or 
2nd for one of the whole school prizes!  
 
 
 

 
 
Remember - there are so many benefits of taking part in this challenge, other than the weekly and 
whole school prizes. The health benefits for your child ‘stomping’ to school, the carbon emissions 
savings and of course the savings in the cost of petrol! 
 
Keep an eye out - Stomper may be back…… 
 
 



 

Mini Moneys Girls Football 
 
Just in case you missed it in last 
week’s newsletter, if your 
daughter is interested in having a 
go at football, then maybe 
Wildcats is the place for them to 
start? 
 
Please see the information in the 
attached flyer. 
 
For further information please 
email: 
 
community@moneysfc.co.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:community@moneysfc.co.uk


 

Keeping our children safe online    
 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from #WakeUpWednesday, 
National Online Safety. Please take the time to read through all the tips that will 
help to ensure that your children are safe online. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Enjoy the sunshine this weekend. As temperatures are set to rise next week, please can you ensure 
that your child is protected from the sun and has a water bottle with them every day. 
 

Matt Johnson 
Headteacher 


